

Holy Synod of the Russian Orthodox Church completes first day of session



On 23rd September 2021, the Holy Synod of the Russian Orthodox Church convened for the first day of session.

The meeting took place in the Throne Hall of the Patriarchal and Synodal Residence at St. Daniel's Monastery in Moscow under the chairmanship of His Holiness Patriarch Kirill of Moscow and All Russia.

His Beatitude Metropolitan Onufry of Kiev and All Ukraine participated in the session via a conference call.

The Holy Synod will continue its work on 24th September. The minutes of the session will be published upon its completion.

Press Service of the Patriarch of Moscow and All Russia/ DECR Communication Service

Source: https://mospat.ru/en/news/88119/